College of Biological Sciences

Educational Policy Committee Meeting 

Friday, May 19, 2006

Present:  
Stuart Goldstein (Chair), Paul Siliciano, Frank Barnwell, Jane Phillips,  Martha Flanders, Sarah Corrigan, Jean Underwood, Andrea Kalis, Sue Wick
Not Present:  Leslie Schiff, Robin Wright

1.  Minutes were reviewed from the April 21, 2006 meeting and changes were suggested.  Jane Phillips moved to approve minutes, Frank Barnwell seconded, and minutes were approved.  


2.  The options for completing a CBS degree while in professional school were revisited. 

Dr. Goldstein asked if the new applied biology track needs to be approved by the Board of Regents.  Since applied biology is a track, not a new major, it does not need Regents’ approval.
Jane Phillips presented Motion #4 (see Addendum), since Options 1-3 discussed at the April meeting did not receive a second motion to approve.  This version was designed to give flexibility to accommodate the different academic records professional students might have built prior to admission to their program.  
It was proposed that the following policy be added to Motion #4: “Requests for course substitutions can be made within the timeline allowed by the Dated Credit Policy of the student’s major or within 5 years after a student has completed the professional school course(s) in question, whichever is less.”

The committee decided that a vote on Motion #4 would be contingent upon Options 2 and 3 being developed.  Robin was not present and needs the opportunity to further develop the applied biology track.

3.  Frank Barnwell submitted EEB course proposals for consideration and approval.  The committee voted to approve the course submissions for EEB 3603, 5601, 5605, and 3408W. EEB 3603 Science, Protection and Management of Aquatic Environments is a new course for undergraduates.  EEB 5601 will replace EEB 4601 and will be aimed specifically at graduate students and advanced undergrads.  EEB 4605 Limnology Lab will be renumbered as EEB 5605, since it will now serve as the companion lab to EEB 5601. 


The writing intensive version of BIOL 3407 Ecology as taught by Dr. Alstad in the spring will become Biol 3408W.  Credit will not be granted for completing both Biol 3407 and 3408W.  This course was submitted for approval by Laurel Carroll's office in July 2004 and subsequently taught with a writing intensive format in Spring 2005, and was certified as a CLE course in May 2005.  If writing intensive versions of Biol 3411 and 3409 are developed, they will also be given new course numbers after CLE approval.
4.  It was agreed that students would continue to receive credit AP credit for Biol 1009 by earning a score of 3 or higher on the AP exam for the 2006-2007 academic year.  Students will not be encouraged to use AP credit for Biol 1001.
The meeting was adjourned.

Addendum Motion #4:  Completing a CBS degree while in professional school
This information will be provided to CBS students who have opted to take an early admission to an accredited, U.S. biology-related professional school OR those very high ability students we are recruiting into fast-track work during the admissions process:

Alternate degree options:

CBS students who have opted to take an early admission to an accredited, U.S. biology-related professional school may receive credits to complete their B.S. degree in CBS for work in their professional school program. Examples of biology-related professional schools are:  medical, dental, veterinary, and pharmacy.

Option 1:  If you are within 1-3 biology courses of your degree, you should work with the Director of Undergraduate Studies (DUGS) in your major department to design a course substitution petition for the Scholastics Committee.  This petition may be made before or after you have taken the courses in professional school.  You are allowed to substitute only one core course but up to three elective courses. Clinical courses will not be acceptable as substitutions.  Upon approval of the substitution and completion of the course(s), you will be awarded the appropriate degree in CBS.  Requests for course substitutions can be made up to 5 years after you have left CBS. 

Option 2:  If you are not within 1-3 biology courses of your degree AND you have successfully completed the first year in an accredited, U.S. biology-related professional school, you may request to be admitted to the Applied Track of the Biology major to complete your baccalaureate degree.  In the Applied Track, you will work with an advisor in the CBS Student Services Office to prepare a petition to the Scholastics Committee to substitute work done in the professional school for CBS credits.  The Scholastics Committee will review your work and your requests holistically to determine if a Bachelor’s of Science in Biology degree will be granted. Guidelines for the Scholastics Committee follow:

Typically, students who will be granted a degree will have: 

· completed the University’s CLE requirements;

· completed the non-biology requirements (e.g., chemistry, physics, math) for the degree; and 

· earned at least 90 credits as undergraduates; 

Characteristics of courses that will count for the remaining 30 credits toward the degree and toward the Biology major are that they cover biologically related topics such as anatomy, physiology, biochemistry, cell biology, neuroscience, genetics, organismal biology (plant, animal, and micro-biology), and ecology.  Clinical courses will not be acceptable in the petitions.  There does not have to be a course-by-course substitution nor do all core requirements need to be met; rather, the Scholastics Committee is given authority to review holistically the work done in the professional school to determine if it is sufficient evidence of the biological literacy of the student.

Option #3

For both Option #1 and #2, if you are enrolled in a non-U.S. biology-related professional school, you can request that Option #1 or #2 be made available to you based on evaluation of the school you are attending by the CBS Scholastics Committee.  The Scholastics Committee is encouraged to consult with University of Minnesota professional school faculty to help in this evaluation.  Schools that are comparable in quality and rigor to U.S. schools should be approved.

